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OFFICIAL 

Local Government North Yorkshire and York 
 

15 October 2021 
 

Item of Other Business –  
Nomination of District Councils’ Substitute on the  

European Structural and Investment Funds Sub-Committee 
 

Report of the Honorary Secretary 
 

1.0 Purpose of the Report 
 

1.1 To invite the nomination of the District Councils’ Substitute on the ESIF Sub-
Committee, to fill a vacancy arising on the death of Councillor John Clark. 

  

 
2.0  Background 

 
2.1 LGNYY, at its Annual Meeting on 2 July 2021, made nominations to the European 

Structural and Investment Funds (ESIF) Sub-Committee.  The nominations included 
Councillor John Clark as the District Councils’ Substitute, to attend meetings of that 
Sub-Committee in the absence of Councillor Stephen Arnold (Ryedale District 
Council). 

 
3.0 Vacancy 
 
3.1 Members will be aware that Councillor John Clark sadly died in August 2021. 
 
3.2 The District Councils are invited, at today’s meeting, to make a new nomination of 

Substitute on the ESIF Sub-Committee, to serve until LGNYY’s Annual Meeting on 1 
July 2022. 

 
3.3 Traditional the District Councils’ Member and Substitute on this Sub-Committee have 

been from the same Council. 
 
3.4 Councillor Di Keal (Ryedale District Council) is happy to be nominated for the vacant 

position of Substitute.  However, she is fine if another District Councillor would like to 
take the position. 

 
3.5 Councillor Di Keal is unable to attend today’s meeting of LGNYY.  It is not clear, at the 

time of writing this report, whether an Elected Member from Ryedale District Council 
will be attending today’s meeting. 

 

4.0 Recommendation 
 

4.1 That LGNYY agree the nomination of the District Councils’ Substitute on the ESIF 
Sub-Committee to serve for the remainder of the year ie until LGNYY’s Annual 
Meeting on 1 July 2022. 

  

 
Richard Flinton, Honorary Secretary 
Local Government North Yorkshire and York 
 
Author of report:  Ruth Gladstone (Principal Democratic Services Officer, North Yorkshire 
County Council).  Email: Ruth.Gladstone@northyorks.gov.uk 
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